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June 1, 2010 
 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 
 
 
 
 
Re:   Case 98-M-1343, “In the Matter of Retail Access Business Rules” and  

Case 98-M-0667, “In the Matter of Electronic Data Interchange” 
 

 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 

Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. (the “Company”) hereby transmits for 
electronic filing today with the Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) an 
addendum, Addendum–UBP-6, to its Schedule for Gas Service, P.S.C. No. 4 – Gas.   

 
Addendum-UBP-6 incorporates verbatim the revised “Uniform Business 

Practices” (“UBP”), dated September 2009, which was approved by the Commission 
in its Order Granting Petition, issued and effective September 22, 2009.  Pursuant to 
that Order, Section 5.D.6 of the UBP was revised. 

 
Note that Addendum UBP-5 had two parts:  Part A, applicable to contracts 

entered into before November 1, 2008, incorporated verbatim the text of Addendum-
UBP-4; and Part B, applicable to contracts and contract renewals made on or after 
November 1, 2008, incorporated verbatim the UBP text approved by the 
Commission’s Order Adopting Amendments to the Uniform Business Practices, 
Granting in Part Petition on Behalf of Customers and Rejecting National Fuel Gas 
Distribution Corporation’s Tariff Filing, issued and effective October 27, 2008, in 
Cases 98-M-1343, 07-M-1514, and 08-G-0078. 
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Following consultation with Department of Public Service Staff, Part A to 

Addendum-UBP has been eliminated,1 and Addendum-UBP-6 contains solely the text 
approved by the Commission’s Order on September 22, 2009. 

 
 
Questions regarding this filing can be directed to me at (212) 460-3308. 
 
 

 
Very truly yours,  

                                 

             
             

 William A. Atzl, Jr. 
         Director – O&R Rates 

                                                 
1 The Company was concerned, on one hand, about removing UBP text applicable to 
contracts entered into prior to November 1, 2008, and, on the other hand, having to maintain 
multiple versions of the UBP (i.e., to reflect UBP changes applicable to pre-November 2008 
contracts, UBP changes applicable to contracts dated November 1, 2008 and thereafter, and 
UBP changes applicable regardless of contract date).  Staff indicated that only the current 
UBP version must be retained as an addendum to the utility’s tariff, since the earlier versions 
remain on the Commission’s website. 
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